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January 22, 2003

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

Enclosed for Council consideration is an ordinance approving the Ames Lake Water Association 2001 Comprehensive Water System Plan (Plan).  Approval of the Plan is required under K.C.C. 13.24 as a prerequisite to granting right-of-way franchises and construction permits.  The Plan discusses the system improvements necessary to provide water service to the current and future population served by the Ames Lake Water Association (Association).

The Association currently provides water service for approximately 3,000 people residing in rural King County, west of the City of Carnation.  Nearly all of the Association’s customers are single-family residences.  In about 10 years the area is projected to be developed to its maximum extent under existing zoning, with an ultimate population of about 3600 (a 20 percent increase).

Currently, the Association obtains its water from five production wells and one emergency well.  The Association has sufficient water rights for the ultimate projected water demand.  The water rights are subject to stipulations regarding instream flows that resulted from a lawsuit by the Tulalip tribes.  The Association is also exploring the feasibility of two interties with Sammamish Plateau Water and Sewer District, one for an alternative peak supply using City of Seattle water and one for an emergency supply.  Emergency interties with the City of Carnation and the Fall City Water District are also being considered.

Association customers currently use about 250,000 gallons of water per day on an average basis (260 gallons per connection per day) and nearly 465,000 gallons per day during days of maximum demand (484 gallons per connection per day).  Projections in the Plan indicate that at buildout the average and maximum day demands may increase to over 314,000 gallons per day and 585,000 gallons per day, respectively, assuming existing patterns of water use remain the same.  This is a projected increase in water demand of about 26 percent relative to the projected 20 percent projected population growth.  Full implementation of the Association’s proposed conservation program will reduce the demand by at least eight percent and will bring the growth and demand forecasts into alignment.

The Association has done an exemplary job of designing and implementing a rate structure to encourage water conservation.  The Association’s water rates for high-volume users are among the highest in the County and send a clear price signal to customers engaged in excessive irrigation, while remaining very affordable for those practicing conservation.

The Plan includes a 6- and 20-year capital improvement program that will construct two new storage tanks, provide backup power for a pump, activate a new well, and provide for the new City of Seattle water via an intertie with Sammamish Plateau Water and Sewer District.  The capital projects are valued at nearly $700,000.

The Utilities Technical Review Committee (UTRC) reviewed and conditionally approved the Plan on April 10, 2002.  The conditions of UTRC approval, technical changes to the Plan, have been incorporated into the final Plan version attached to this ordinance.  A Determination of Non-significance for the Plan was issued on September 19, 2002, in accordance with the State Environmental Policy Act.  Both the Association and the Washington State Department of Health have approved the Plan.

I would appreciate your review and concurrence with the proposed ordinance.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Bruce Bennett, Chair of the Utilities Technical Review Committee, at (206) 296-1952.

Thank you for your assistance in this matter.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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